
· Cabinet recommend a second successive council tax freeze

At January’s meeting, members of the cabinet voted to recommend a freeze in council tax as part of budget proposals for 2012/13.  The proposals include plans to save £26million by cutting back-office and management costs, reducing bureaucracy and working more efficiently.  The priority is to protect valued front-line services and keep council tax down.  The budget will now be debated by Full Council on Thursday 9th February 2012.  
· Libraries Update 1:  setting up the Industrial and Provident Society (IPS)

The three founding interim board members of the IPS – set up to run Suffolk’s libraries - have been announced.  The chairman is Clive Fox (currently chairman of the local group taking on the running and development of Aldeburgh library), and his fellow board members are Mike Hosking (until recently, director of libraries and culture at Cambridgeshire County Council) and Shona Bendix (chief executive of the Suffolk Association of Local Councils).  The interim board will be responsible for establishing and launching the IPS, and will oversee the transfer of library staff and the negotiation of the contract with SCC. The interim board will be replaced by a board elected by IPS members within 18 months.

· Libraries Update 2:  IPS general manager appointed

Alison Wheeler, who has worked in the libraries industry for close to 33 years, will become the IPS’ general manager from February 2012.  Alison is currently SCC’s head of service development for information, advice and library services.   Alison has worked in a number of frontline library roles as a children’s, branch and team librarian, and has lived and worked in Suffolk over 30 years.

· £265k grant available to support the vulnerable this winter

SCC and its partners have secured £265,000 to support vulnerable people in the county through the remaining winter months. The one-off grant from the government’s ‘warm homes healthy people’ fund will help support initiatives designed to tackle fuel poverty in the county.  These include: borough and district councils offering advice to anyone struggling to keep warm this winter; independent energy advisors visiting households struggling to pay their energy bills to offer advice and install measures to save money and energy; installation of FREE extreme-temperature sensors in vulnerable people’s homes; a central telephone number people can call for information and support (tel: 08456 037686)

· Broadband latest - 1

People who live, work and shop in Suffolk are being urged to show their support for the ‘Better Broadband for Suffolk’ campaign.  A new survey has been launched which asks residents and consumers if they're interested in super-fast broadband, what their current internet speeds are and what speeds they'd be interested in getting.  It takes five minutes to complete and is an essential part of the campaign's work to prove to ministers and potential suppliers how much super-fast broadband is both wanted and needed.  The latest survey comes on the back of the successful business survey, which has so far been completed by 900 local companies and is still attracting supporters.

Broadband latest – 2
On 9 March 2012, the Better Broadband for Suffolk campaign will be hosting a conference at the Apex Centre in Bury St Edmunds to discuss plans for the rollout of the programme.  This important event will host 250 people from across Suffolk, including MPs, business and public sector representatives, and will formally launch a one month consultation looking at local need across the county.  Issues to be discussed include current broadband speeds, where broadband is used most and the needs that business and community groups have for better broadband.

· Suffolk secures £310k of EU funding to promote healthy and active ageing
Suffolk County Council has been awarded £310,000 of EU funding to spearhead a group of European organisations in developing new ways of keeping people active, healthy and happy as they grow older.  The programme will develop and uncover innovative approaches to healthy ageing - learning from the best in Suffolk and Europe and sharing knowledge.  The project has already begun to identify businesses, via Healthy Ambitions Suffolk, to help deliver the project goals through the promotion of workplace-based health initiatives. Planning is also underway for a trans-national conference to be hosted in Suffolk in June 2012.

· Combined control approaches third month in operation

The UK’s first Combined Fire Control is continuing to deliver effective and resilient 999 control services for the people of Suffolk and Cambridgeshire whilst achieving improved value for money.  A total of 32 fire control staff now work as a single team in the Combined Fire Control, including six former Suffolk-based fire control operators.  So far 3,614 emergency calls have been handled by the Combined Fire Control, including 1,445 in Suffolk and 2,169 in Cambridgeshire. The Combined Fire Control has dealt with periods when there have been a large volume of calls received and also periods of higher than normal operational activity, requiring many 999 calls for both counties to be managed simultaneously.

· Top Award for Suffolk Trading Standards 

Suffolk Trading Standards has won a top award for best use of social media at the UK Public Sector Digital Awards, held at London's Guildhall.  The winning entry was entitled the 'lethal weapon' in the fight against rogue traders, and highlighted the team's innovative work to communicate with people and businesses to keep one step ahead of unscrupulous rogue traders.  Trading Standards' Twitter profile has nearly 900 followers, and is frequently updated with information and advice to keep people safe. Its regular blog complements these short updates with detailed information, handy tips and expert advice from lead trading standards officers. 

· County council services now easier to access online

To make it quicker and easier for people to do more of their routine business with the council online, Suffolk County Council has launched a new website.  The website will make everyday tasks like reporting a pothole, applying for a blue badge, finding the latest bus times or simply giving views on new council proposals easier to do with the click of button.   The new site will be run as a live trial in parallel with the council’s existing site for the next few weeks and SCC is keen to use the trial period to make further improvements so is inviting people to try out the new site and give feedback and comments about their experience. 
Any questions relating to any subject above please feel free to contact me on the email address below or my home phone:
lisa.chambers@suffolk.gov.uk
01638 552716
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